CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, NORTHRIDGE


FACULTY SENATE EDUCATIONAL EQUITY COMMITTEE (EEC)

Minutes of Meeting March 09, 2009_Approved by Committee  _____April 13, 2009______
Sub.to Exec.Comm._______________ Approved by Exec.Comm._____________________
Sub.to Acad.Senate_________________ Approved by Acad.Senate____________________
POLICY ITEMS____________________________
Members Present: RosaMaria Chacon, Shane Frehlich, Julia Heinen, Carolyn Okazaki, Bronte Reynolds, Danielle Skaggs, April Taylor
Members Absent: Maria Elena de Bellard (Chair), Sun-Mee Kang, Daniel McConaughy, Jose Luis Vargas (Executive Secretary) 
Guest:
I. Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 11:40am
II. Approval of Minutes: Minutes of February 9, 2009 were approved as amended.
III. Announcements

A. Maria Elena is out of Town. Shane will be taking over chairing the meeting today.
B. Welcomed April Taylor from Child and Adolescent Development as the EEC’s new member.
C. MEdB asked Associated Students for a representative. There has not been a responce yet.
D. Sheila’s department has purchased survey monkey. Can now also use it to survey faculty on campus climate.

E. Carolyn reported that Jennifer Matos requested information about the faculty exit interview.  Carolyn supplied the information, emailing Jennifer copies of the Faculty Exit Interview, the Faculty Exit Interview Protocol, and the cover letter for the Faculty Exit Interview.  Since it has been difficult to get departing faculty to complete the interview instrument, Carolyn suggested to the EEC that a Campus Climate Survey may provide more anonymity; faculty therefore may be more open to completing a survey of all faculty that than to participate in an exit interview.
F. Exit Interviews and the difficulty of getting faculty to respond:
1.  Names of faculty leaving were obtained through word of mouth.
2. Earlier contact with the Office of Faculty Affairs resulted in difficulty establishing a formal procedure for receiving the names of departing faculty.
3. Suggest a more formal liaison with Faculty Affairs to obtain the list of faculty leaving.  Bronte will speak to them and report at our next meeting.

4. Another suggestion is to place the exit interview on the website, and email faculty who are leaving to fill out the survey. Set it up so the survey can only be done once by the departing person.

5. Advertise the survey’s existence through the Departments Chairs. The Chairs can also send the list of faculty leaving to the Retention Committee.
IV. Report by Retention Workshop sub-committee 
A. Retention Workshop will be taking place on April 20th, “Strengthening Institutional Capacity for Faculty Retention.”  Copies of proposed agenda was distributed and discussed. 

B. Shane and Bronte met with the Provost.  Provost gave them the names of individuals with experience in role playing to assist in planning of the workshop. Oscar DeShields has joined the planning committee.
C. In the second part of the workshop participants will be asked to suggest scenarios which can be discussed in small groups and role played at a later point.  The  hope is that this will make the workshop more relevant to participants

D. Sheila, Carolyn, Bronte, Julia Maria Elena, and Oscar will get together to discuss role playing for workshop.

E. Will finalize role playing plans at the next EEC meeting on April 13th.  Will have the workshop agenda formalized by then also.
V. Old Business: EEC Website
1. Website Sub-Committee Membership & Activities: Still searching for more pictures among departments.  
2. Will use pictures that already have a signed release to post them.
VI. New Business

A. Fairness in allocation of departmental funds Policy discussion. Shane and Maria Elena met with Provost on Monday Feb.9th at 4:30pm to discuss issue.   Provost believed it was not an issue for the EEC committee.
B. Regarding HERI Provost suggested for a thorough look at results to determine if  we need to address specific important issues not asked in that questionnaire. National survey results are not broken down by ethnicity, only gender.  It is difficult to compare with our results. Sheila Grant will review the national results for a more thorough comparison and will provide Provost with a report.
C. The committee feels it is important that the campus climate of this university be determined regardless to our comparison to the national average.  We want to strive to be the best that we can be.  Suggest we use survey monkey and not ask the Provost for funds for a new survey, but will still need to get approval to proceed that way. Will still need funds to administer the survey. 
VII. Adjourned at 12:43pm
